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Cajun seafood
restaurant planned
for Main Street

By Paul Schott

STAMFORD — The
downtown site of the for-
mer Factory Bar & Grill is
planning to serve up a sea-
food restaurant to fill
space that has been vacant
for most of the past yea
Asign on the front win-
dow of 261 Main St. ad-
vertises the “coming soon”
of “Cajun Seafood.” The
posting does not give any
further details about the
establishment, which ap-
pears to supersede another
planned restaurant, Clark +
Main, that had been in the
works earlier this year as a
replacement for Factory.
“Cajun and soul food is a

‘The restaurant row
around Columbus
Park has seen a
number of other
changes in the past
two years.

great addition to down-
town. It's a perfect comple-
‘ment to what is already
there and moves Main
Street a step up in being the
best place to go for a great
lunch or dinner,” said Vic-
tor Mathieu, co-owner of
Peruvian restaurant Fiesta
on Main, which operates.
See Restaurant on A4
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next door at 249 Main. “We wel-
come the new addition and look
forward to enjoying what they
bring to the table as customers

and to the neighborhood as neigh-

bors.”

Factory closed last October,
after only four months in busi-
ness at 261 Main. Before Factory,
a similar establishment, McFad-
den's, had operated in the same
space for a few years until its 2017
closure.

The restaurant row around
Columbus Park has seen a num-
ber of other changes in the past
two years.

Greek restaurant Kouzina
opened in May, taking over the
space of the former Bobby Vs
Sports Gallery Café, which closed
in April 2017.

Next door to Kouzina, 225 Main
is set to welcome Pokemoto, an
area chain specializing in Hawai-
ian-style diced raw fish. Pokemo-
to would fill the section of the old
Bobby V's restaurant not taken by
Kowzina.

At 245 Main, Teena’s Apizza
closed last November, after only
five months in business. It was
succeeded earlier this year by
another pizzeria, Piezano's.

In January, American-Carib-
bean restaurant La Perle opened
at 15 Bank St., replacing the
former oth Note Jazz Supper
Club.

Among other recent arrivals in
the neighborhood, Indian restau-
rant Adyar Ananda Bhavan de-
buted last December at 1033
Washington Blvd. It succeeded an
Italian restaurant, Aria.

pschott@stamfordadvocate.com;
203-964-2236; twitter: @paulschott

A cajun seafood restaurant is planned at 261 Main St. in downtown Stamford.

Hearst Comnecticut Meda





